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Preliminary Meeting Minutes
The minutes of this meeting are preliminary until reviewed and 
approved by the TRUE Commission at a future meeting.

August 2, 2018
4:00 p.m.
Attendance: Commissioners Niki Brunson (Chair), Daniel Henry, Jon McGowan, Ben Wasson, Clayton Levins (arr. 4:17)
Excused: Commissioners John Roberts, Greg Rachal
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Chairwoman Niki Brunson convened the meeting at 4:11 p.m. without a quorum present and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. 
Minutes

The minutes of the June 7, 2018 meetings were reviewed but deferred pending a quorum.
Public comment
None

Auditor’s report
Tommy Carter, Council Auditor’s Office, reported that 1 audit follow-up and 3 audits had been issued since the last commission meeting: 
#739A: Recreation and Community Programming Division Revenues Audit Follow-up Report
#811: Mobility Fees Audit 
#812: Landfill Contract Audit
#813: Tourist Development and Convention Development Taxes Audit
All audit work is currently suspended through the Finance Committee budget hearing process; those hearings begin August 16th and run through the end of the month. 

Commissioner Henry asked if staff could provide information about the cost of the Supervisor of Elections operating the early election sites. 

The commissioners present discussed what role the TRUE Commission should play in the budget process, if any. Commissioner McGowan reiterated his belief that the commission needs to find a way to be relevant to the process without being perceived as an impediment to the Council’s work. Commissioner Wasson felt that discussion of budget issues within the commission at least has the value of helping to inform the general public via the commission’s minutes and audio recordings. 
The group discussed how they would monitor the budget hearing process. Commissioner Levins said that he would be attending or watching all of the meetings in his capacity with the Chamber of Commerce; other commissioners will watch meetings with reviews of departments of interest to them. Staff will send out the minutes of each hearing as they become available, with a link to the video recordings of those meetings. 
Committee reports
Audit Committee

Commissioner Henry reported that the Audit Committee had discussed the 4 reports previously mentioned by Mr. Carter at its meeting prior to the full commission meeting. He noted the usual finding of excessive computer rights access, and Chairwoman Brunson noted the continual finding of non-adherence to the City’s standard operating procedures for cash handling.
Internal Operations Committee
Commissioner Henry reported that the committee had met last week and discussed what the TRUE Commission should be doing and focusing on in the next year. The members present selected several focus issues for the coming year that mesh with the City Council’s stated priorities as identified in their strategic planning process several weeks ago: park and public space maintenance, and possibly code enforcement. There was discussion about potentially narrowing the TRUE Commission’s scope (within its very broad legislative authorization) to focus its attention and make it more effective. The group also discussed the need to finish the revision of the Policies and Procedures Manual to provide clear instructions on how to identify, study and report on issues. The last substantial outstanding issue is the policy on public relations, how to relate to the media and how to manage individual commissioners commenting on Commission business in an individual capacity versus as a representative of the full body. A committee meeting to try and bring the process to closure was discussed. Commissioner McGowan recommended that the manual be discussed at the next full commission meeting rather than the Internal Operations Committee for the sake of bringing the issue to a close. The Legislative Tracking Committee should meet late in City Council committee weeks (weeks of the first and third Tuesdays of the month) after bill summaries have been released but before bills are in the standing committees for the second time for discussion.
Legislative Tracking Committee
The committee had not met since the last commission meeting. The Audit Committee will be cancelled for September 6th and replaced with a Legislative Tracking Committee meeting. Thereafter Audit Committee meetings will be held on the Thursday after the first City Council meeting of the month (September 13, October 11, November 15 and December 13).
Legislative Tracking meetings will be scheduled for September 6th and 20th, and for the Thursdays of Council committee weeks (weeks of the first and third Tuesdays of the month) for the rest of the year through the first week of December, excluding Thanksgiving week.
Chair’s Comments
None.
Old Business
The group discussed whether to keep the nuisance abatement liens and contract management issues on the agenda each month. Commissioner McGowan recommended that a committee be appointed to deal with the issue of parks and public space maintenance.
Chairwoman Brunson asked staff to circulate the City Council’s 1/3/5 year priority plan for review. 

Discussion of Commissioner Roberts’ two motions presented at the June meeting was deferred to the October meeting given the excused absence of Mr. Roberts and the unavailability of Kirk Wendland of the Office of Economic Development. One motion proposed that the Office of Economic Development should take future inflation into account when making its return on investment calculations by using the Congressional Budget Office inflation projections. The other proposed that the City’s Office of Economic Development should issue two annual reports – one comparing goals with actual achievements of currently active incentive projects, the other comparing projected with actual achievements of completed projects.
New Business

None
Commissioner Comments
Commissioner McGowan reported that he is starting law school shortly and but will be attending most TRUE Commission meetings.
Next meeting

The commission’s next meeting will be on September 6th. The Audit Committee meeting was replaced on September 6th with a Legislative Tracking Committee meeting. The Audit Committee will move to September 13th and second Thursdays of the month thereafter.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:19 p.m. 
Jeff Clements, Council Research Division

Posted 8.3.18   10:00 a.m.
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